Mona Shores Hockey Booster Club

November 6, 2008    

The parent meeting of the Mona Shores Hockey Booster Club was called to order at 6:05 pm on November 6 at the MS high school cafeteria.      

Present:  Parents and coaching staff of the 2008-2009 season.     

A:  New Business: 

Introductions of the coaching staff and  board were made.   

Volunteer job sheet was passed around.  It is important that all parents help to make the year a success both on and off the ice.  

Scrimage at Kentwood this week-end with times to be determined.  

The coaching staff has a no-call rule at least 24 hours after a game and no phone calls before game time as they are busy planning.

The website is a valuable tool to use for schedules and all other information concerning the team.  It will be kept updated, and Z will keep you entertained with his imagination.  

We will not know if we are in Showcase until sometime in December.  Keep the week-end open.  Last game of the year will be at home against Reeth Puffer.  This is also senior night.  

All parents introduced themselves and their sons.  

We have three over-night stays.  Amy has compiled a travel packet complete with hotel reservation requirements.  Parents are responsible for making their reservations in a timely manner.  

Paul went over the budget for the year.   

New jerseys will be worn for the first home game.  

Financial contracts were handed out and turned in.  Parents must make first two payments even if they are selling ads to cover expenses.  

Team dinner is being held Sunday the 9th at the Mona Lake Boat Club.  

All players must pay a $50.00 fee to Mona Shores High School.  Those who have already paid for other sports do not have to make the payment.  

Bill Hicks will be in charge of security at the rink on game days.  The doors will be monitored more closely than in the past.  

We are hosting both pre-regionals and regionals at Lakeshore.  

Coach Link has asked that all Subway coupons and money be turned in.  

If no team is found to play on November 15th the team will be having practice.  

All games will be filmed this year and the film crew will be at the team dinner for a demonstration.  

Improvements have been made to the  locker room.  Everyone agrees that it is a great facility for the team to use.  

Community Service will be done throughout the year.  Toys for Tots will be apart of this effort.  

Paul is working on a workshop for all players who would like to help within the Chiefs organization.  It is a great way to give back to younger players who admire the varsity team.  

46 players were at this year’s try-out.  

If a player is to miss practice, it is his responsibility to let coach know.  

Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:00pm by Paul.      

